
6th Grade Parent-Student
Handbook

Ms. Shilkitus’ Class
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August 1, 2013
Dear Parents,

I am very excited to be working with you at Imagine Indigo Ranch this year.  I am anticipating a great year with you and your student.  On the following pages are procedures and expectations pertaining to my classroom.  The best way to schedule an appointment or simply communicate with me is through e-mail.  If you have any questions, please email me.  My email address at school is Katie.Shilkitus@imagineschools.com.   Thank you for allowing me the privilege of working with you to provide a great education for your student.

Sincerely,

Katie Shilkitus, Ph.D. (A.B.D.)
Imagine Classical Academy at Indigo Ranch

Phone: 719-495-7360 x 2209
Fax: 719-495-4239
Web site: www.ticaindigoranch.com
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Ms. Shilkitus’ Classroom Procedures
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We follow the school-wide discipline program, “Love & Logic.”  Expectations for student behavior and classroom procedures are clearly explained to students and practiced consistently.  Logical consequences are given when infractions occur, and good behavior and academic habits are rewarded accordingly. 
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__________Core Virtues

We will be studying the Core Virtues of: Respect and Responsibility, Courage, Joy, Faithfulness, Graciousness, Courtesy this year.  We will look for many opportunities to tie these virtues in with our studies.  School and classroom projects will help us focus on these character traits as well as our Imagine School Shared Values of Integrity, Justice, and Fun. 
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____________Academics
Reading: We will be doing a novels-based reading program designed to build skills in vocabulary, fluency, and comprehension.  We will be reading some of the core knowledge classics.
Shurley Grammar/Every Child A Writer will assist our students in learning aspects of English grammar and work toward the mastery of various writing structures.
Saxon Math: We will be using Courses 1 and 2, as needed for leveled classes.  

Pearson History: Students will learn about Greek and Roman civilizations, the Enlightenment, Industrialization, Immigration, as well as deserts, oceans, and Latin American history and geography.
Science: We will be studying various Core Knowledge topics in science and exploring the scientific method.

[image: image5.wmf]Student Planners

Your student’s planner is vital classroom communication link.  Each student will be issued a planner for the year and they will be responsible to copy their assignments and bring it home each day.  Please sign with your initials in the appropriate box for that day.  I will check your student’s planner each day.   It is the student’s responsibility to complete their homework.  The planner helps to keep the student accountable and keeps the communication on-going between parent and teacher as to whether homework is completed or not.  
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___________Classroom News You Can Use (
You child will receive a Thursday folder that will contain graded work for the week.  Please take time to review your child’s work.  All PTO information will be sent home on lilac-colored paper.  Please have your child return this folder to school on Friday.  Thank you!

[image: image7.wmf] Homework

Homework will be assigned daily.  Your student will be responsible for math homework on a regular basis. Assignments should take about 50 minutes, with 20 additional minutes for reading.   Please initial your student’s planner each night.  Educational magazine’s such as Kid’s Discover and Kid’s National Geographic or other similar publications are acceptable for independent reading at home.  Students will be required to read one book from the Advanced Reading Challenge and complete creative response each month.  This will begin in August, with each creative response due at the end of the month.  
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_______________Grades
We will be using Infinite Campus this year as a way for you to keep tabs on your child’s academic achievement.  You will receive your log-in information for District 49’s Infinite Campus shortly after the school year begins.  You will be able to view your child’s grades from the Infinite Campus portal.  To access the portal on the web, go to: https://campus.d49.org/campus/portal/falcon.jsp  
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Late Assignments

Assignments are due at any time on the due date.  Full credit will only be given to those assignments/projects that are turned in on the due date.  Late assignments will receive a 10% deduction in credit each day the assignment is late.  Assignments that are not turned in on time are still expected to be completed and turned in.  If a student is absent the day the assignment is due, it will become due on the day that the student returns to school. If your student has been ill, they may take up to three days after the return to school to get late work turned in.  If a student is absent the day the assignment is given, they will be allotted the same work time to complete the assignment that was given to all students after they return to school.  I realize that emergencies and urgent situations happen.  Please send me a note in your child’s planner explaining why homework was not completed if there is an extenuating circumstance.
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Water bottles with lids are allowed and preferred for the classroom.  Our class will have snack in the morning.  Snacks should be nourishing and healthy!  They will be allowed one snack item.  Please no liquid snacks such as drinks, yogurt, fruit cups, etc, or snacks that require utensils.  Good ideas for a snack might include fresh fruit, fresh vegetables, granola bars, fruit/cereal bars, or crackers.  Please do not send candy or pure sugar snacks, like cookies.  No utensils or microwave is available for snack or lunch time.  Please make sure your child has a healthy breakfast before coming to school.  This will help with behavior and academic focus.
[image: image11.wmf]Conferences/Meetings
My door is always open; if you have any questions or concerns please email me or set up an appointment to meet with me.  Due to the need to prepare in the morning before school, please make an appointment.  I will be responsible to help my students during carpool times at the end of the day and my attention will be dedicated to helping them dismiss safely.  Afternoon appointments will need to occur after 3:30.  Thank you for your understanding and flexibility.
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____            Sixth Grade Wish List:

Periodically, I will be looking for items to add to our classroom.  If you would like to donate items, they are always appreciated. (  

Colored copy paper
Costume pieces/Props 
Board/Card Games
Construction Paper

New or gently used books

Magazine subscriptions (Sports Illustrated for Kids, Time for Kids, etc)

Lengths of red ribbon (minimum 1.5 yards long)
Bean bag chairs, pillows, or carpet squares for reading corners
Post it notes

Individually wrapped snacks (for students who forget their snacks/lunches)

Paperback dictionaries and thesauruses

Colored Sharpies

PE Balls and Frisbees

Parent Volunteer to pace Scholastic Book Orders
Candies/Stickers/Pencils/Erasers/etc to be used as rewards

Craft supplies of any type (googly eyes, glue guns, etc)
Thank you for helping make this a great year for your student!
